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Christ Church Vestry Elections
At our parish Annual Meeting on December 4, the people of 
Christ Church will elect five persons to serve on the Vestry 
for three-year terms. Those elected will fill the positions held 
by Kaky Cassada, Carrington Coulter, Bill DeLoache, Tere Ey 
and Bo Thomas. The new vestry members will serve with the 
following members: Amelia Abbott, Mary Gregory, Scott Grif-
fin, Gigi Harris, Warren Holland, Frank Horne, Jeanne Kutrow, 
Burch Mixon, Norfleet Pruden and Jim Thorp.

Service on the Vestry is an important ministry in our parish. 
The Vestry is responsible for the executive and organizational 
affairs of Christ Church and provides lay leadership in the 
spiritual life of the parish.

The Election Process

Our Rector, in consultation with the Vestry, has appointed a 
nominating committee to select at least five, but no more than 
ten, nominees for a slate to be presented at the annual meet-
ing. The members of the committee are Mary Davis Smart, 
Chair; Amelia Abbott; Carrington Coulter; Mary Gregory; Bill 
Lowry; Burch Mixon; Bo Thomas; Jim Thorp; and Tere Ey, 
Senior Warden (ex-officio).

The committee has been charged with developing a diverse 
slate that will assure our Vestry continues to have the skills it 
needs to lead our parish. Those skills include an understand-
ing of the various needs of our parishioners and our com-
munity, and of the governance and traditions of the Episcopal 
Church, as well as experience in board service, financial man-
agement, and personnel management.

Who Can Serve

All nominees must be confirmed Episcopalians and commu-
nicants in good standing. They must not have served on the 
Vestry during the preceding two years. In addition, the com-
mittee has been asked to include on its slate at least two 
parishioners who have not previously served a full term on 
the Vestry.

How You Can Assist

The nominating committee welcomes your assistance in iden-
tifying qualified candidates for the Vestry. Please send your 
suggestions no later than November 4, to Mary Davis Smart 
at mdmsmart@gmail.com. The nominating committee will 
consider all suggestions and will present a slate to the Rector 
for distribution at the Annual Meeting.

The nominating committee’s slate will be published one week 
prior to the annual meeting. Additional nominations may be 
made from the floor at the annual meeting.

 newcomers & Parish life

Newcomer Dinners
Beginning Wednesday, October 5, we are excited to offer the 
opportunity for newcomers to gather together for dinner and 
conversation on a monthly basis.  We will welcome newcom-
ers from 5:30 – 7:00 PM in M207 on the first Wednesday 
of the month, October through April.  In addition to getting 
to know each other better, each dinner will feature a special 
guest who will fill us in on what’s going on around the Church.  
To register, please contact Kathryn Saunders at saundersk@
christchurchcharlotte.org or 704-714-6974.  Childcare is 
available upon request.

Sages Coffee and Conversation
All adults ages 65 and up are invited for Coffee and Conver-
sation on the second Wednesday of every month, 10:00 – 
11:30 AM, beginning October 12. We will meet in the Green 
Room for a fun fellowship opportunity! Encourage your friends 
to come, and reach out to someone new who possibly has not 
been involved before. If you are not on the Sages email list, 
please contact Ainslie Wall (walla@christchurchcharlotte.org) 
at the front desk to be included. We look forward to an excit-
ing year. Ideas or questions? Contact Patty Willett (willettp@
christchurchcharlotte.org) or Lynne McAdams (lynnemac714@
me.com).  

Trunk or Treat:  Save the Date for this 
Third Annual Halloween Event!
We are very excited to host our third annual Trunk or Treat at 
Christ Church on Wednesday, October 26, 5:30 – 7:00 PM in 
the Christ Church parking lot. We invite all ages to come and 
join the fun! There will be lots of opportunities to participate – 
from trick-or-treating to providing the trunk of your car to help-
ing as a volunteer (teens included). Children will gather in cos-
tume at 5:30 PM to decorate bags and play a few games, and 
then the parade and trunk-or-treating will begin at 6:00 PM. 
Look for more information to come in News and Notices, as 
well as at www.christchurchcharlotte.org/trunkortreat. If you 
have any questions, please contact Carol Morano at cbmora-
no@gmail.com or Virginia Shaw at virginiamasters@me.com.

mailto:saundersk@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:saundersk@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:walla@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:willettp@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:willettp@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:lynnemac714@me.com
mailto:lynnemac714@me.com
mailto:cbmorano@gmail.com
mailto:cbmorano@gmail.com
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 Parish life

Fall Parish Day: 
A Joyful Tradition
It is always fabulous to welcome our parish family back at the 
annual Fall Parish Day celebration! After gathering together 
for worship, hundreds of parishioners stepped out to a gor-
geous day to enjoy lively music, delicious fried chicken and all 
the fixin’s; fun and exciting games and activities, and a visit 
by our local fire truck!  

We could not have done this 
without the many, many volun-
teers who baked treats, set up, 
greeted, served food and bever-
ages, assisted with games and 
activities, and cleaned up. A 
very special thank you goes out 
to our event chairs for the sec-
ond year in a row, Molly Nielsen 
and Lindsey Williams, who spent countless hours organizing 
and praying for good weather; and to our wonderful sextons, 
who always work so hard behind the scenes!

MUSIC & worship 

Soul of a Musician 
Coffeehouse and Conversation
Join us for an intimate musical and spiritual encounter.

Local and international musicians offer concerts and conver-
sation in small group settings. Those gathered interact with 
the artists as we seek to discover some of the deeper, more 
soulful themes of the music.

Curated by our Director of Music, Rob Ridgell, and moder-
ated by our clergy, gatherings are held in homes or at Christ 
Church. Coffee and tea service provided by the acclaimed 
Amelie’s French Bakery, including savory tartines, charcuter-
ies, and fruit.

Our next Coffeehouse and Conversation will be on Tuesday, 
October 18, 7:00 – 8:00 PM, and will feature our parish in-
strumentalists: F.H. Ahlborn, Peter deVries and Andrea Moore.

On Wednesday, November 23, 7:00 – 8:00 PM, we will host 
our very own singer/songwriter, Mason Schmitt, who is study-
ing music at Belmont University in Nashville. 

For more information or to register, contact Rob Ridgell at 
ridgellr@christchurchcharlotte.org or 704-714-6942, or visit 
www.christchurchcharlotte.org/coffeehouse.

Coffeehouse with 
Malcolm Guite was a 
Spiritual Experience

On Saturday, September 17, we 
enjoyed our first coffeehouse 
event with poet and singer/
songwriter Malcolm Guite. 
Hosted in the beautiful home 
of Peter and Alice deVries, an 
intimate group of 30 gathered 
to hear his original sonnets and 
his inspiring and theologically 
rich music.

Join the Parish Choir
Any Sunday at 8:00 AM

The Parish Choir gathers Sundays 8:00 AM for a rehearsal in 
the Choir Room. The Parish Choir sings for the 8:45 AM Holy 
Eucharist in the Church. This flexible choir program allows 
working adults and parents to enjoy music-making without a 
weekday rehearsal. Sheet music and links for listening and 
learning the music are sent the week before. This musical 
opportunity allows one to pray the words and music through-
out the week. Register online at www.christchurchcharlotte.
org/music-signup, or contact Rob Ridgell at 704-714-6942 or 
ridgellr@christchurchcharlotte.org. 

mailto:ridgellr@christchurchcharlotte.org
http://www.christchurchcharlotte.org/coffeehouse
http://www.christchurchcharlotte.org/music-signup%20or%20call/e-mail%20Rob%20Ridgell%20at%20704-714-6942
http://www.christchurchcharlotte.org/music-signup%20or%20call/e-mail%20Rob%20Ridgell%20at%20704-714-6942
mailto:ridgellr@christchurchcharlotte.org
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OUTREACH & mission

Rama Road School Supply 
A Huge Success    
A big thanks to everyone who donated and sorted school 
supplies and took them over to Rama Road Elementary! Your 
generosity will ensure that over 60 children started the new 
school year with a brand new book bag full of all the required 
supplies for their grade and that the Rama’s supply room was 
completely stocked with extras of everything in case any stu-
dent came unprepared. That includes extra book bags, uni-
forms, and even winter jackets!

Guess How Many?

1.	 Backpacks were collected
2.	 Pencils were collected
3.	 Volunteers sorted and packed backpacks on sorting day
4.	 Glue sticks were collected
5.	 Families delivered supplies to Rama
6.	 Boxes of crayons were collected
7.	 Teen volunteers sorted donated supplies prior to back-

pack sorting day
8.	 Boxes of tissue were collected

Answers:
1. 83;  2. 2160;  3. 29;  4. 2025;  5. 3;  6. 165;  7. 4;  8. 240

7 Days of Serve-a-bration 
November 6 - 12
FIND A WAY TO SERVE

Serve-a-bration is our annual week of providing opportunities 
for people of all ages in our parish to serve the larger commu-
nity in some way. This year’s Serve-a-bration will be November 
6 - 12. We will have lots of activities for families to volunteer 
together. 

For those who have participated in years past, we will be 
bringing back some of our tried and true events. We’ll be host-
ing the muffin ministry at Crisis Assistance early one morning 
along with sandwich making for Urban Ministry Center. We’ll 
also have events at Charlotte Family Housing and the YWCA. 

This year, we are also trying some new events! We’ll be host-
ing a STOP HUNGER NOW meal packaging event on Wednes-
day, November 9 at 6:00 PM. Volunteers of all ages are wel-
come to come and pack meals that will be sent to over 37 
developing countries to school feeding programs. 

There are so many wonderful ways to be involved! Check out 
www.christchurchcharlotte.org/serve for more information 
about events. 

WELCOME BACK, ALICE!
As of Parish Day, our Director of Outreach and Mission, Alice Marleaux, is back at work after an extended mater-
nity leave. While her son, Ollie, is thriving after his heart transplant back in April, his continued health is Alice’s 
(and husband Evan’s) first priority. She will be back at work with us part-time at least two days a week through 
the end of this year. If you don’t find her in the office, please contact her by email at marleauxa@christchurch-
charlotte.org.

mailto:marleauxa@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:marleauxa@christchurchcharlotte.org
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youth ministry

Our Youth Leaders are Awesome
Think back to your teenage years. Do you remember the 
questions that rattled around in your head?  Do you remem-
ber the awkwardness of trying to figure out who you were and 
what your purpose was?  Can you picture one, two, or three 
adults who were great mentors to you during that time?  

At Christ Church, our teens are blessed by the love and care 
of more than 45 adults who meet with them on a weekly 
basis. But let’s be clear. These adults go above and beyond 
the call of duty when it comes to mentoring our youth. From 
mailing them birthday cards to attending sports games and 
arts performances, our youth leaders are the best. If you see 
them in the hallways at the Church, or at Starbucks on your 
way to work, be sure to give them a high five and a big ol’ 
smile and thank them for their invaluable work which allows 
our youth to see God in the world and helps them to become 
disciples of Christ.  

THANK YOU, YOUTH LEADERS!

6th Grade Sunday School Leaders: Jenny Beaumont, A.T. 
Castillo, Doug Ey, Lisa Crotty, Lewis McCurdy, Eleanor Mc-
Curdy

7th Grade Sunday School Leaders: Henry Ijams, Kirk Ritchie, 
Katherine Slayton, William Turner, Katie Zeck

8th Grade Sunday School Leaders: Gigi Harris, Warren Hol-
land, Michael Mazhari, Nancy Poe, Mike Rogers	

9th Grade Sunday School Leaders: Mark Riopel, Anne 
Schmitt, Steve Schmitt, Chris Weiss, Jeff Weiss

10th Grade Sunday School Leaders: Linda Castillo, Jordan 
Collier, Katie Griffith, Mark Griffith, William Harris, Charity 
McPhail

11th Grade Sunday School Leaders: Bird Anderson, Jim 
Clardy, Gene Hicks, Liza McMahan, Sarah Walker

12th Grade Sunday School Leaders: Michael Beaumont, Em-
ily Cooper, Mark Landers, Tasse Little, Matt McPhail

Wednesday Middle School EYC Leaders: John D. Cooper, 
Murray Corbett, Liza Duncan, Sarah Frantz, Barbara Pooley

High School Life Group Leaders: Jim Clardy, Alice deVries, 
Steve Garbee, Kim Gordon, Clem McDavid, Anne Schmitt, 
Meredith Trusty
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Save These Holiday Dates!
Christmas Bazaar
Saturday, December 3, 9:30 AM - 1:00 PM

We have wonderful vendors, fantastic handcrafted gifts, fabu-
lous holiday greenery, Christmas decorations, delicious home-
made foods and more to get you in the Christmas spirit! All 
proceeds benefit ECW outreach efforts. 

Want to help? We need cooks and volunteers to make the event 
a success. Please contact Ginger Seabrook at ggseabrook@
carolina.rr.com or PerMar Olin at olinfamily5@gmail.com  for 
more information.

Advent Luncheon
Tuesday, December 6, 11:30 AM - 1:00 PM

This annual event features an inspirational Christian speaker 
who applies his or her faith to a life’s work of helping those 
in need. Watch your email and the November newsletter for 
details.

 ECW (Episcopal Church Women) Staff News

We Welcome Our Newest Staff Members 

Debbie Pollack
Administrative Assistant for Adult Formation

Raised in Pittsburgh, PA, Debbie moved to 
Charlotte with her husband for his job four 
years ago. She came to Christ Church from 
a Presbyterian Church where she was Assis-
tant to the Senior Pastor. She has two chil-
dren: one is an English teacher in Pittsburgh, 
and the other is pursuing an MBA at Liberty 
University while working as a graduate as-

sistant as the strength and conditioning coach for the track 
teams. Debbie’s hobbies include family time, gardening, bik-
ing and going to the beach. Welcome, Debbie!

Brian Sullivan
Contemporary Music Leader

Brian is a recent transplant to the Charlotte 
area after spending the past several years 
pursuing graduate study in music education 
at the University of Illinois. Brian recently 
served as the contemporary worship lead-
er of Wesley United Methodist Church and 
Foundation in Urbana, IL and prior to that, 
was a high school music teacher and band 

director in New Smyrna Beach, FL.

As he finishes his dissertation, Brian enjoys hiking, woodwork-
ing, and home brewing. Above all, he has a passion for com-
munity, for drawing God’s people together to sing, to break 
bread, share ideas, and work together for good in the world.

We are excited to welcome Brian, his wife Elizabeth, Assis-
tant Professor of Oboe and Music Theory at UNCC, and their 
2-year-old son, Cormac, to the Christ Church community. 

Ainslie Wall
Receptionist, Assistant for Newcomers and Parish Life

Ainslie is a familiar face at Christ Church, 
both as a parishioner (since 1992) and as-
sisting with outreach on the staff in 2012-
2013. She grew up at Myers Park Presby-
terian Church, and is married to Ed Wall. 
They have two sons, Edward (21) and John 
William (19). Ainslie loves reading, needle-
pointing, walking, traveling and playing 

bridge with her friends. A recent empty nester, she is excited 
to be working at Christ Church again, and we are so glad to 
have her back. Stop by the front desk to say hello!  

GoodNews 
To Go
We are blessed 
at the GoodNews 
Shop to have a 
team of volunteers, 
led by Maggie Los-
elle and Jane Coul-
ter, who provide us 
with delicious cas-
seroles and soups 
from September 
through May. Good-
News To Go also 
carries a variety of 
homemade cakes, 
scones and bis-
cuits provided by local vendors. To join the GoodNews To Go 
cooking team (Tuesdays 8:30 AM - 12:30 PM), contact Jane 
Coulter at jane.w.coulter@gmail.com. 

For other volunteer opportunities at the GoodNews Shop, 
(Monday - Friday, 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM, and Sunday 9:45 AM 
- 1:00 PM, two-hour shifts once a month), go to www.christ-
churchcharlotte.org/goodnews to sign up online, or call 704-
372-5906. Please join our team for fun, fellowship and even 
a little retail therapy! Proceeds from the GoodNews Shop ben-
efit nonprofit organizations serving women and children in the 
Charlotte area and abroad. 

GOODNEWS SHOP

mailto:ggseabrook@carolina.rr.com
mailto:ggseabrook@carolina.rr.com
mailto:olinfamily5@gmail.com
mailto:jane.w.coulter@gmail.com
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WREATHS/GARLAND
Quantity Price Subtotal

22" SMALL 22.00$             
26" MEDIUM 28.00$             
30" LARGE 34.00$             
25 ft GARLAND * 42.00$             
*single strand with double the weight of mixed greenery TOTAL

NOVELTIES
Quantity Price Subtotal

6.5" Ivy Kissing Ball 26.00$             
14.5" Mossed Ivy Reindeer 46.00$             

TOTAL

TOPIARIES
Quantity Price Subtotal

4.25 Ivy Christmas Tree/13" tall New! 20.00$             
6.5 Ivy Christmas Tree/ 26" tall New! 32.00$             

6.5" Single Ivy Ball on Stem / 21" tall 42.00$             
6.5" Double Ivy Ball on Stem / 28" 
tall 49.00$             

6.5" Triple Ivy Ball on Stem / 29" tall 56.00$             
TOTAL

POINSETTIAS
Size Color Quantity Price Subtotal

4" SMALL 8.00$               
6" MEDIUM 12.00$             
8" LARGE 21.00$             

TOTAL

TOTAL QUANTITY TOTAL ORDER

Name  ____________________________________________________________ Phone ______________________________

Email Address** __________________________________________________ ** (required for confirmation)

      Susan Ahlborn at 704-236-6358 or by email at 2016ECW.greeneryorders@gmail.com.
If you have questions, please contact Katharine Cheek at 704-643-3343 or

You will receive an email to confirm your order within 5 days of processing your order form.
Your order will be available for pick up at the Bazaar on Saturday, December 3 from 9:30 AM - 1:00 PM.

Please make checks payable to Christ Church and note "Bazaar Greenery."
Christ Church - 1412 Providence Road, Charlotte, NC 28207

 Holiday Greenery
2016 Christ Church ECW Christmas Bazaar 

**Order Deadline is Tuesday, November 15

Covered in Fraser Fir, White Pine and Boxwood.

Send completed form and check to:

**Please indicate color (Red or White)**

All proceeds benefit the Episcopal Church Women's (ECW) fundraising efforts                                                                                                                                      
which support local women and children's charities.
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Sue Johnson
Sunday, October 9 
10:00 AM, All Saints’ Hall

Clinical psychologist, author, 
research, professor, and innova-
tor in the field of relationships 
and couples therapy, Sue is the 
innovator of Emotionally Focused 
Therapy (EFT) used by therapists 
around the world, and author of 
the bestseller, Hold Me Tight.

In addition to her Faith Forum appearance, Dr. Johnson will 
join us for two other special events:

Professionals Luncheon 
Sunday, October 9, 11:45 AM - 1:15 PM  

Psychologists, therapists, counselors, coaches and medical 
professionals are invited for lunch with Dr. Johnson (registra-
tion required, $9/person). Seating is limited.

Created for Connection Workshop 
Saturday, October 8, 6:00 - 8:00 PM

Participants will enjoy dinner (registration required, $10/
person) with Dr. Johnson as she discusses her latest book, 
Created for Connection. Childcare is available (no charge) 
upon reservation.  

Learn more and register for either of these special events at 
www.christchurchcharlotte.org/faithforum. 

Walter Brueggemann
Sunday, October 23 
10:00 AM, All Saint’s Hall

One of the most influential Bible 
interpreters of the 21st century 
and author of over 100 books, 
Walter is an ordained minister 
who makes the pages of the 
Bible come alive through his pro-
phetic wisdom, explanation, and 
interpretation.

Kathy Izard
Sunday, November 13 
10:00 AM, All Saint’s Hall

Author of The Hundred Story 
Home, Kathy is a talented devel-
oper, designer, consultant, and 
social change activist.  Inspired 
to do more, Kathy changed the 
course of her life and took on the 
seemingly insurmountable task 
of building housing for Charlotte’s 
homeless. She says: “If you are 

restless and searching for a purpose in life, I know exactly 
how you feel, because that was me ten years ago. If you 
start to listen, I believe something is calling you, too. What-
ever it is big or small, I encourage you to Trust the Whisper.”

Faith Forum 2016
CHRIST CHURCH CHARLOTTE

Faith Forum is a long-running, nationally recognized series of talks with leading thinkers, bestselling authors, 
business leaders, philosophers, artists, and theologians of our time. These conversations are led by The Reverend 
Chip Edens in a casual atmosphere of fellowship with a focus on spiritual growth.

This season we’ll explore generosity: What it means in a faith context, and how God’s abundant love can flow 
through us to others and out into the world.

http://www.christchurchcharlotte.org/faithforum
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ADULT FORMATION

Parenting With Love and Logic:  
Elementary Focus 
Wednesdays, November 2 - 16, 6:00 - 7:30 PM

Do your kids argue about things that are absolutely absurd? 

Most kids have mastered the art of not-so-subtle manipu-
lation by utilizing all their natural resources: tears, whiney 
voices, slamming doors, disrespect. Join us for this workshop 
where you’ll receive tools to help make parenting easier and 
that you will actually feel good about using, helping to forge a 
strong parent/child relationship and build self-esteem in chil-
dren. You’ll learn how to give effective time-outs, avoid ridicu-
lous arguments, and put together consequences that you can 
actually follow through with.

Registration ($25 per family) is required at www.christchurch-
charlotte.org/parenting. If this cost is prohibitive for you, 
please contact The Reverend Matt Holcombe for confidential 
assistance. Free childcare is available upon request. 

Calling All CST Graduates
A fall CST (Communications Skills Training) Reunion is sched-
uled for Tuesday, November 29 in the Blue Room at the 
Church. We will meet 11:45 AM - 1:00 PM and promise to end 
on time. Please join us to review and practice the highlights 
of CST, give an update on the Version 2 (including some new 
follow up material).  

Plan to bring a lunch or sign up to purchase lunch ($5 per 
person at the door). Please let us know if you would like to 
attend by signing up online. Put REUNION into the search bar. 
We hope to see you at the gathering!

Questions?  Please contact Mary Davis Smart  mdmsmart@
gmail.com  or Jenny Beaumont  beaumontj@christchurchchar-
lotte.org

congregational Care

Aging Matters
Join us for these monthly conversations on topics related to 
aging and caring for aging loved ones. All programs meet at 
7:00 PM in M207.  

Living with a Chronic Illness 
Wednesday, October 19

Camille and Andy Salisbury share what has given them hope 
and heart while Andy lives with Parkinson’s Disease.

The Spirituality of Aging 
Wednesday, November 16

The Reverend Cathy Hasty, R.N., Director of Health Ministry 
and Pastoral Education, Novant Presbyterian Hospital

Living with Grief and Hope
A four-week series for those coping with grief and loss will be 
held on Wednesday evenings, October 5, 12, 19 and 26, 7:00 - 
8:15 PM. A daytime offering will be held on the same Wednes-
days, 1:00 - 2:15 PM. No one need carry grief alone; knowing 
that others understand how we feel can lessen the hurt and 
strengthen the hope. Each meeting will be led by The Reverend 
Lisa Saunders. Register for the course by contacting Lisa at 
saundersl@christchurchcharlotte.org or 704-333-0378.

All Saints’ Eucharist and Luncheon
Tuesday, November 1, 11:00 AM

All are invited to this service of remembrance in the Church, 
followed by a luncheon in the Blue Room for parishioners who 
have lost loved ones in the past year. For more information, 
please contact The Reverend Lisa Saunders at SaundersL@
christchurchcharlotte.org.

mailto:mdmsmart@gmail.com
mailto:mdmsmart@gmail.com
mailto:beaumontj@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:beaumontj@christchurchcharlotte.org
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CHILDREN & FAMILIES

VBS on a Mission
While the overall mission of Vacation Bible School (VBS) is to 
offer a fun and interactive faith experience for children and 
their families, it also has another “mission.” Each year we in-
corporate a community mission as a part of VBS week, which 
is a project the children can participate in to help those in 
need around our city. 

This year’s community mission was to raise funds for Habitat 
for Humanity, and all VBS participants were invited to do extra 
chores at home in order to earn coins that would be collected 
through the week.

Each morning the sounds of nickels, quarters, pennies and 
dimes clinking into the metal collection buckets grew louder 
and louder. The children were excited and motivated to invest 
their time and energy to help others. They really seemed to 
“get it.”

There was one group of kids, however, who REALLY “got it.” 
They wanted to contribute more than just a few chores and 
came up with a plan to host a lemonade stand in honor of the 
cause. Once that was underway, their excitement grew, and 
they decided to bring out their own toys to sell, too! This genu-
ine spirit of giving is a beautiful lesson to us all, and a fitting 
precursor to Christ Church’s theme this year of Living a Gener-
ous Life. We often find joyful surprises in the ideas of children, 
but in this case, it is much more. It is a shining example of 
true generosity: that which lives in and comes from the heart.

What are Discovery Young Ministers? 
The Young Minsters program offers children a way to be in-
volved in our family-friendly Discovery Eucharist in a mean-
ingful way. Seven Young Ministers are needed each Sunday 
to assist with worship, and there are roles for almost every 
age. Even a three-year-old is able to help bestow clergy with 
a stole! The other tasks include carrying the flag or cross 
in the Opening Procession, lighting candles, reading prayers 
aloud, and assisting the priests with the communion table. 
No experience is necessary, as we will guide them every step 
of the way!

Signing up for a particular date is easy via www.christchurch-
charlotte.org/worship/our-services, or by contacting vestk@
christchurchcharlotte.org.

New Toddler Playground!
Be sure to come by and see Christ Church’s newest playground!

Our new Toddler Playground construction began early this sum-
mer and was completed just in time for the start of Christ 
Church Preschool & Kindergarten’s school year. Located be-
tween the upper and lower playgrounds, this rectangular play 
space is ideal for our youngest children.

The playground features turf 
for easy for walking, a rub-
ber surface pathway to ride 
trikes, a hill slide for toddler 
fun, and outdoor musical in-
struments!  

Funding for the Toddler Play-
ground project was made 
possible from the generous 
donations to The Low Coun-
try Boil Fund, which is an an-
nual fundraiser that raises 
money for the Children of 
Christ Church.
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New Members       
Christina and Stephen Burgess
Alice Canterbury
Deede and Ike Grainger
Sally and William Murray, III
Lat Purser
Maisha and John Sheldon
Deborah and Matthew Shoemake

Marriages
Ashley Elizabeth Horn and Robert Shipley Jacobs
Mary Helen Tomlinson and Justin Robert Davis

Births
Cameron Criswell Buchanan, son of 
	 Spencer and Cameron Buchanan
Luke Alexander Giammarinaro, son of 
	 Carolyn and Matt Giammarinaro
George Wicker McAdams, son of 
	 Ginger and Judson McAdams, 
	 grandson of Lynne and Judd McAdams
Jack Hemingway McKim, son of 
	 Caroline and Stephen McKim, 
	 grandson of Suzi and Chip Hemingway
Tyler Walter Pindell, son of 
	 Kristi and Brett Pindell
Benjamin McMillan Rudisill, son of 
	 Margaret and Macon Rudisill
Evelyn Sloan White, daughter of Emily and John White, 
	 granddaughter of Gray and Bill White

Baptisms
Frederic Mercer Gallagher V, son of 
	 Alison and Ric Gallagher
Robert Pierce Gilbert, son of Lauren and Grant Gilbert
Emma Kate Hamilton, daughter of 
	 Nicole and Dustin Hamilton
Evelyn Maxwell Todd, daughter of Graye and Cameron Todd
Elizabeth Joyce Trotter, daughter of 
	 Katie and John Scott Trotter
Margaret Arsilia Zimmerman, daughter of 
	 Heath and Andy Zimmerman

Deaths
Martha Bamberg, mother of Angie Shoff
Bonn Gilbert
Guy Hargrove, brother-in-law of Howard Duval
William Loftin, Sr., father of Bill Loftin
Ray Milem, father of Zeta Pittman
Basil Pennycooke, grandfather of Makeda Pennycooke
William Pierce
Ben Ten Eyck, father of Pete Ten Eyck
Robert Zarzour, father of Taylor Zarzour
Frances Wansker
Allen Burris, brother of Bob Burris 
Helen Fleming, aunt of Ellen Moseley

In the Parish

Children’s Chapel 
If you haven’t had the chance to experience our NEW Chil-
dren’s Chapel program during 8:45 AM worship, make plans 
to come check it out! Adult chaperones are always helpful and 
welcomed, and parents may attend with their child any time to 
see what it’s all about.

Why is it a unique approach to children’s worship? It is inter-
active. The children move around. They play games to learn 
Bible concepts. They engage in conversation about scripture 
topics. We all know how difficult it is for young ones to “sit still 
and be quiet,” and this provides an opportunity for elementary 
ages to engage with the Gospel in a relevant and interesting 
way. 

A brand new group is forming to help plan and implement 
these sessions, and to give input on all aspects of children’s 
worship at Christ Church. We are delighted to have David Mat-
vey, Page Gatewood, Jolee Fennebresque, Catrina Restelli, 
Corey Andresen, and Sarah Pearce on this team! If you would 
like to join them, contact Katherine Vest, vestk@christchurch-
charlotte.org.

CHILDREN & FAMILIES

JYC for 4th and 5th grade 
(Junior Youth Connect) 

Bible Design + Build Day
Sunday, October 23, 5:00 – 6:00 PM

On Sunday we’ll create a bible story “scene” for the JYC 
Trunk-or-Treat area, by designing and preparing props and 
costumes together.
 
Trunk-or-Treat 
Wednesday, October 26, 5:30 – 7:00 PM 

Then, on Wednesday, it’s time to assemble our themed 
“trunk” and host a Halloween candy station during this popu-
lar Church event.

Contact vestk@christchurchcharlotte.org for more information 
or to get involved! 

mailto:vestk@christchurchcharlotte.org
mailto:vestk@christchurchcharlotte.org
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F A I T H   F O R U M – S U E   J O H N S O N

Professionals 
Luncheon
Sunday, October 9 
11:45 AM - 1:15 PM

Psychologists, therapists, counselors, 
coaches and medical professionals are 
invited for lunch with Dr. Johnson.

Created for Connection 
Workshop
Saturday, October 8 
6:00 - 8:00 PM

Enjoy dinner with Dr. Johnson as she 
discusses her latest book, Created for 
Connection.

FAITH FORUM 
Conversation
Sunday, October 9
10:00 AM, All Saints’ Hall
Clinical psychologist, author of the best 
seller, Hold Me Tight, and innovator in the 
field of relationships and couples therapy 
will talk with The Reverend Chip Edens.

 

Details and registration: 
www.christchurchcharlotte.org/faithforum


